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This submission focuses upon university libraries and the provision of community access to legal and medical information.  

Increasingly, information is assuming a digital form.  Unlike the traditional forms of information distribution, such as books and journals, the digital form can allow information to be distributed economically and with relative ease.  Software is available that allows users to search for information and also to arrange and classify it according to their specific needs.  

At the same time, digital technologies allow information owners and producers to track and charge information users in a way not previously possible.  Accordingly, even though these technologies mean that information can flow cheaply and easily, the converse is also true:  information can be effectively ‘privatised’, its usage restricted to those who pay the price. 

In the past, University libraries have been repositories of information that is freely available to the public at large.  However, as more information is produced and distributed electronically, licensing agreements are restricting its availability to staff and students of Universities.  In the past, an individual member of the public who had a question relating to a legal or medical problem could access information relatively easily by walking into a University library and taking a journal or book off the shelf.  Increasingly, however, such an individual may be denied access to sections of that information because it is in digital form, available on computer only by using a staff/student username and password.

We are currently conducting research into the impact of digital technologies and licensing agreements upon public access to information in university libraries.  As part of this research, we are in the process of examining the provision of public access to information in medical and legal libraries at the so-called ‘Group of Eight’ universities:  the universities of Sydney, Melbourne, New South Wales, Western Australia, Tasmania, Adelaide and the Australian National University.  

Although this research is in the early stages, it would appear that not only do digitisation of information and licensing agreements restrict community access to information, they may be changing library culture in such a way that public access is increasingly confined.  In particular, it appears that there three constraints upon community access to information are becoming common:  economic, technological and bureaucratic.  Licensing agreements and digitisation coincide with (and tend to reinforce) economic constraints that are forcing libraries to focus on servicing core clientele at the expense of community access.  In the face of these developments, it is easier for libraries to impose technological constraints upon community access (that is, to restrict access to primary clientele rather than have variable access according to license permissions) and/or to impose bureaucratic constraints (that is, provide blanket statements restricting access to core clientele).

We believe that, in the move toward the online environment, the government needs to ensure that adequate community access to information is maintained and, in particular, should monitor closely the impact (both direct and indirect) of licensing agreements on such access.
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